Minutes of the 1835 Town Hall Committee

July 25, 2017

The meeting opened at 6:41pm. Members present were Bob Jones, Christine McCarthy. Rob Barwise and David Gibbs were on remote conference call and Rich Lane, Jack Chandler and Everett Heller attended.

The meeting was to discuss the proposals received for the demolition project. Proposals were opened on July 24th at the Municipal Building. Ross Perry and Jack Chandler were present. Only one proposal was received. It was received by Indoor Air Technologies (AIT) from Victor, NY for \$29,500, nearly 3-times what was expected.

The decision needed to be made to reject, reject and re-bid, or reject and roll the demolition into the roof project.

Discussion ensued regarding the proposal. It was generally agreed that the bid was far too high. A motion was suggested by Everett and made by Christine to table the decision until we could get clarification on our ability to negotiate with AIT and scout local contractors before we made a decision.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm

Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday, August 8th at 6:30pm at the Town Hall.

Bob Jones